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23rd Annual Fire Department Picnic!

Wow Camptonville, You Did it Again!
By Donna Tate, CVFD Auxiliary

Over $6,000 was raised at the picnic for the Camptonville
Volunteer Fire Department. This is so amazing and shows
just how much this community supports our volunteers.

In a year where catastrophic fire has monopolized the
headlines, we have all realized we are not immune to the
fury of fire and Mother Nature. We have grieved with our
neighbors over the loss of life, homes, and entire
communities from this fury. Providing support for our
Emergency Response Resources is key to our community’s
ability to respond to and survive a catastrophic event.
Camptonville’s volunteers spend hours training to be ready
to respond to all types of emergencies. From medical aid to
forest fires, they are well trained and ready to respond.
This readiness requires constant training, working
equipment, and most of all, community support. And
support is what we showed at this year’s Camptonville
Volunteer Fire Department Picnic.

The picnic came together in its typical fashion, with
veterans and new recruits working together like a well-oiled
machine to make this day a special community event to
honor our volunteers. Local entertainers, always the
highlight, gathered a crowd as they performed their finest
tunes, while folks dined on a delicious feast. As the sun
went down, feet were movin' and rockin’ to the sounds of
“Sons of Boogie,” while kids ran and played in a field lit with
neon glow sticks. This was a display of the true “Spirit of
Camptonville."

Thank you to all of the local volunteers who helped make
this event a success, and a special thanks to Yakshi for
putting together entertainment for our young ones; the
“Oobleck” was a hit.

One more little reminder — when you are out and about
and see one of our brave volunteer firefighters, take a
moment to say Hi and thank them for what they do to keep
our community safe. See you all next year!
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Thank you, Camptonville! ard

By Brandi Dudek, CVFD Chief

Camptonville just hosted its 23rd annual Firefighters’ Picnic and
raised over $6,000 for the fire department! As a volunteer
organization, the department struggles each year to pay for
equipment, training, and everything else that’s necessary to
address the fire and rescue needs of our community. That’s a
challenge, and the funds raised at the annual picnics are
enormously helpful.

We so appreciate the work of the dozens of volunteers who
make this possible each year, as well as the generous support of
those who attend the picnic, contribute cash to the firefighters’
boot, and purchase dinners, drinks, and raffle tickets.

Everything you do for us allows us to do more for you. Thanks to
you all!
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Missing In Action:
Yellow “Slow Down Boy” Sign

- Last seen at the CVFD Picnic fundraiser reminding cars to

slow down along Hightway 49. Please help our sign reunite

with its family at the CV Fire Department. Just drop him off at the
Fire Hall or Lost Nugget Market, and everyone will be happy.
Got information? Call the Fire Chief at 288-3303.






























